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Dear Parents and Carers 
 
You have been so generous in supporting our Cafod fundraising during Lent 
and we have raised an incredible £656.08. Our Fairtrade Committee, 
facilitated by Mrs Cox hosted a hugely successful cake competition with 
Miss Baxter  crowned as our star baker. The Fairtrade group sampled so 
many cakes, cookies and brownies before hosting an end of day sale. Later 
in the week, you sent in wonderful donations to the Fairtrade bring and buy 
shop.  
 
On 20th March 2023, we welcomed Bishop Peter Collins to celebrate Mass 
with us and to bless our kitchen. Bishop Emeritus Alan Hopes was unwell 
and could not join us but we will invite him to visit. The expanding school 
choir sang wonderfully. We are so fortunate to have Daniel Justin leading 
them. Our children were great hosts and had lots to tell Bishop Peter about 
our school. The added bonus of the visit was that we had a Spring clean 
and our classrooms are very tidy.  
 
Beech, Sycamore and Elm Classes gave us a wonderful performance in 
church on Tuesday 28th  March to reflect upon Lent and prepare for Easter.  
Our teachers worked so hard to prepare the children at the end of a busy 
term.  
 
Summer term includes National Assessments for Year 1 Phonics Screening, 
End of KS1 tests and Year 6 SATS. We continue to focus on preparing the 
children and are grateful for all the support that you give at home.  
 
Thank you Mrs Hodson for organising another successful British Science 
Week. Our parent scientists who kindly gave their time were Marta 
Richardson, George Milos and Vanessa Burns. 
 
After Easter, our school library will be open to families to choose books after 
school. We can only fit a limited number of families in the space at any one 
time,  so we’ve published a timetable to help.  
 
God Bless Sue Blakeley  
Headteacher 

 
 
 
  
 
  
  



Catholic life  

St Louis children were thrilled to show Bishop Peter Collins 
around our school on 20th March 2023. The Parish 
welcomed us all to celebrate Mass with our new Bishop 
before returning to school to bless the Mustard Seed 
Kitchen, our recently completed teaching hub. 

Our team of altar servers excelled in serving at the Mass. 

Daniel Justin, our choir leader from the Norwich Catholic 
Cathedral of St John the Baptist where he is Master of 
Music led our school choir who performed parts of a new 
Mass that he has composed. 

Mass was celebrated by the Bishop and supported by Fr 
Simon Blakesley, the school link governor from the Our 
Lady of Walsingham MAT Trust Board and Deacon James 
Hurst. 

In 2021, Mr Bill Gredley, a local businessman kindly gifted 
the school £12,000 towards developing a teaching kitchen, 
intervention space and nurture facility. That was match 
funded by the Alive in Faith grant overseen by Bishop 
Emeritus Alan Hopes. The school PTA secured £1,000 
from Tesco towards cooking equipment too and Governors 
agreed to make up the final cost to push the build ‘over the 
line’ through use of some contingency funding. 

As a healthy school, we are always looking to provide 
advice to families to make healthy choices and we hope 
that this will be a great place to educate in a supportive 
way. 

Our school chaplains enjoyed a buffet lunch with Bishop 
Peter and they found out about his move from Wales to 
East Anglia. After lunch, we took our special guest for a 
tour of the school where each class met and chatted with 
him.  

We look forward to welcoming Bishop Peter to St Louis in 
future years. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  



Free School Meals  

Your child will get free school meals if you receive any of the following: 

Income Support; Income-based Job Seeker's Allowance; Income-related Employment and 
Support Allowance; Guarantee element of State Pension Credit 

Child Tax Credit but no element of Working Tax Credit and have an annual income (as as-
sessed by HM Revenues & Customs) that does not exceed £16,190 

If you are supported under Part VI of the Immigration and Asylum Act 1999 

Working Tax Credit during the four-week period immediately after your employment finish-
es or after you start to work fewer hours per week 

Universal Credit (provided you have an annual net earned income of no more than £7,400 
(£616.67 per month), as assessed by earnings from up to three of your most recent as-
sessment periods).  

To check if your child is eligible, apply online for an immediate response or call 0345 606 
6067 for advice. 

We are here to help 
 

 

 

 

  

Acorns Nurse- Miss Le Serve acorns@stlouisacademy.co.uk 

Cherry  Mrs Smith cherry@stlouisacademy.co.uk 

Holly  Mrs Baldwin holly@stlouisacademy.co.uk 

Rowan  Mrs Cox rowan@stlouisacademy.co.uk 

Lime Mrs Mus- oak@stlouisacademy.co.uk 

Oak Mrs Hodson lime@stlouisacademy.co.uk 

Sycamore Mrs Wyatt  sycamore@stlouisacademy.co.uk 

Beech  Mrs Vickerage beech@stlouisacademy.co.uk 

Elm  Ms Jaffe elm@stlouisacademy.co.uk 

Hazel Miss Spratt hazel@stlouisacademy.co.uk 

Larch Mr Mannell larch@stlouisacademy.co.uk 

Maple Mrs White  maple@stlouisacademy.co.uk 

Headteacher Mrs Blakeley  sueblakeley@stlouisacademy.co.uk 

Admin  Mrs Jones,  

Mrs Barlow   

& Mrs Phillips 

admin@stlouisacademy.co.uk  

 
 

Please do not park in Rayes Lane  

The traffic 

enforcement team 

are planning further 

enforcement in 

coming weeks. 

Please park at 

Waitrose and walk 

across to school 

because cars  are 

not permitted to stop and park in Rayes 

Lane and this is enforced by Suffolk 

County Council. 

You can also find one off support from Suffolk Local Welfare Assistance Scheme : 

https://www.suffolk.gov.uk/community-and-safety/communities/healthier/suffolk-local-welfare-assistance-scheme 

Welcome Little Friends of  St Louis  

Stay and Play  

Our stay and play session for pre-nursery 

families are growing  If you would like to be 

invited, contact 

acorns@stlouisacademy.co.uk 

The Nursery Team and Mrs Das invite 

you and your friends to this group to wel-

come families of younger children into 

school for a chat and play with coffee and 

biscuits and the opportunity for children to 

mix and make new friends. It is a great way 

for them to meet children joining school in 

September in Nursery or Reception. Dates 

to join us are... 

Tuesday 9th May Tuesday 13th June 

Tuesday 11th July  



British Science Week  

British Science Week came to St Louis this March with guest speakers 

including a Biotechnician, a Networks Engineer and an Environmental 

Geographer.  The children had lots of carefully considered questions 

to challenge our guests and we’ve all learnt a lot. 

Across the school, the children have 

all been celebrating science.  Holly 

and Cherry have been observing 

new life and growth by planting 

seeds and making observations as 

their plants grow.  They’ve also been 

caring for some eggs which have 

now hatched, much to the children’s 

amazement and delight!  Key Stage 

One and Two have been exploring a 

range of scientific concepts through 

activities such as planting bulbs and 

vegetable seeds, making chromatography rainbows, finding 

magnetic objects in the 

classroom, drawing and 

labelling scientific diagrams 

of plants, eyes and teeth, 

measuring our heart rates 

before and after exercise and a very messy parachute egg 

drop challenge. 

To end the week we had a very special visit from Dr. DNA, 

who led a thrilling assembly teaching us all about the work of 

Daniel Bernouli and air flow, Isaac Newton and gravity and 

Robert Van de Graaf and electricity.  Dr. DNA had a range of 

exciting props to amaze and 

entertain us as she demonstrated 

the work of these revered 

scientists. 

The children dressed as 

scientists, astronauts, explorers, 

engineers, doctors and nurses to 

name a few.  We’d like to thank the parents for helping with their 

costumes and making this once again such an exciting part of the Spring 

term.  Extra special thanks to our guests and speakers across the week 

for helping to engage and enthuse the children across the school, I’m 

confident we have many brilliant future scientists amongst the children of  

St Louis. Mrs Hodson,  Leader of Science  

STEM Leader 



British Science Week in School  



 PTA News  
Ready Steady— Let’s Read  
The PTA  have purchased class library books for  Reception Classes and Year 4.  These new books provide a 
much needed boost to  classrooms.  School needs to have a good range of recommended reads in classes as 
part of its commitment to helping children to access a comprehensive range of high quality tests.  
 
 
 
 
 
Eggstra special thank you 
On the last day of term, the PTA are gifting a little egg treat to every child in school as a 
way of saying thank you to all our families who have supported the PTA this term. Every 
penny raised by the PTA is reinvested back for the benefit of the children. Thank you for 
your brilliant support and please let us know if you are able to support the St Louis 
Summer Fair to make it even better than last year.  
 
KS2 Outdoor Gym  
The PTA have contributed £4,000 contribution towards the outdoor gym on the playground. 
Sovereign Play will be installing the equipment on 4th May 2023. This will be a great  
addition to playtime activities for KS2.   There’s a double health walker, double slalom skier, sky  
stepper and rower funded jointly with school. There’s an outdoor table tennis table too! 

 

 
 
 
 
 

 
Stikins Uniform Name Labels 
These Stickins name labels for clothes and shoes are a great way to avoid your child losing their school 
uniform and also generates 30% in commission for school! Here is a link with more information and how to 
place your order—our fundraising number is 20400 https://www.stikins.co.uk/name-labels/ 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
The PTA team is really growing now and we have a fantastic group of helpers. We 

are always in need of extra helping hands. Whether you have 
an hour or more to spare at events please let us know as we would love to have you on 
board email friendsofstlouis2020@gmail.com 
We are also in need of a parent with book keeping / accounting experience to be our 
Treasurer. Are you able to lend an hour or 
two each month to help us fulfill this role? We will be grateful for anyone who can 
support the fundraising with this. We anticipate holding more and more events and this 
role must be filled to enable us to raise more for the children. 

HOLD THE DATE: ST LOUIS PTA SUMMER 
FAIR IS 7th JULY 2023—3.30pm to 6PM  

Quiz Night Winners!  

20400 

mailto:friendsofstlouis2020@gmail.com


Annual Parent Survey  

Thank you for taking part in our annual Parent Survey. The responses were taken to Governors at their Local Monitoring 

Board on 28th February 2023. The Governors have asked me to share the summary of your feedback and what we will do 

to improve the school over the next year. Thank you for your time in giving us this feedback.  

The things that you told us were good were:  

Learning visits are great for children  

I feel my child is safe because of the Safeguarding and 
focus on children’s safety and wellbeing 

Wonderful teachers 

Behaviour of children and the way children are 
praised. 

Treetops great wraparound club from 7.50am to 
5.45pm. 

Good selection of after school clubs. 

Assemblies and Mass are lovely to attend.  

Range of books in school is great.  

Food choices from the in house catering team.  

Maths & spelling assessments weekly mean my child 
makes progress.  

Children respectful of teachers. 

The school community works well together. 

Uniform is always smart. 

Offer of forest school to the children is lovely.  

Attendance focus means everyone can learn.  

My little one is having fun and likes going to nursery 
every day and this is really important for me. 

The School have made a good job in these hard 
times...! 

They enjoy their learning, have lovely friends and have 
the opportunity to be involved in exciting trips and 
events. 

Teachers are fantastic! Keep up the good work. 

Catholic teaching is good. 

Afterschool sports teams are so successful (we won 
County Athletics final and our swimming gala final!) 

Equality for everyone is good. 

Supporting children to do well. Finding ways to be 
creative and persistent in making the children succeed.  

Healthy school lunches. 

My child is encouraged to join committee and take on 
leadership roles to be ready for secondary school. 
Even little ones have roles in school. 

Email information, parent workshops, meet the teacher 
meetings, homework.  

Importance on multiplications, teachers’ enthusiasm 

Opportunity of Communication between parents and 
this year the ability to see what work my child is doing 
regularly and even join in.  

Consultation evenings. 

Pastoral care. 

One on one with teachers and groups explaining what 
is being taught and how e.g. phonics. 

Young carers provision is superb and crucial to 
supporting those children and families, it is wonderful 
to see more inclusivity happening and lots of different 
families attending school. 

Concerns are dealt with promptly, which I have 
experienced first-hand, and there are some really good 
teachers in the school. 

Positive home-school relation and monitoring of 
student progress. 

Parents visiting classes and made welcome  

Children look happy and that speaks well of the 
teachers. 

The religious aspect of the school. 

The home learning help. 

The verbal preparation provided by the teachers. 

High level of education and a variety of subjects for 
children to gain extra knowledge. 

The welcome bag for reception children : a warm and 
welcoming atmosphere for the children : outdoor play 
equipment : helpful and responsive admin team : 
strong child safeguarding practices : Inclusive 
opportunities for parents to see the children at award 
assemblies, at the nativity and in class : the whole 
school trip to the pantomime. 

My son comes home happy and has good structure to 
his day at school and I see him make progress every 
week. 

History and maths teaching. That the school get the 
family involved for loads of activities in the school. 

Parents' teamwork and a wonderful  

 



The things that you think we are not doing well have been discussed by Governors and an 

action plan below shows how we will act on your requests over the next 12 months.  

Please continue next page  



Please continue next page  



Please continue next page  



Please continue next page  



Please continue next page  



Please continue next page  



Please continue next page  



Please continue next page  



Please continue next page  



Sport and Staying Active at St Louis  

Competition News  

Well done gymnasts who took park in the recent inter-

schools competition at Newmarket Leisure Centre. As 

always, Louis children made us so proud and they were so excited to receive their certificates. This was a 

challenging competition for us but the children showed great resilience and focus in learning some complex 

moves in preparation.  

As always, Forest Heath Primary School Sports Association provided our children with excellent experience of 
competitive gymnastics. Thank you Mrs Vickerage for your support with these children.   

Help Sponsor a Competition Track Suit Top  

Do you work for anyone who’d sponsor some tops for KS2 children to wear at 

competitions to purchase 30 tops, we need to find a sponsor to provide £600.   

April is Aiming High month  

As we approach SATS testing in KS1 and KS2 , visit 
Skillsbuilder Homezone to search ideas to help your 
child to develop their aiming high skills https://
www.skillsbuilder.org/homezone 

 

 

 

Skillsbuilder  



 

 

 

 

 

Fairtrade Fortnight Fundraising for CAFOD 

St Louis Fairtrade Committee, facilitated by Fairtrade lead teacher Mrs Cox, led an amazing series of CAFOD 

fundraisers in February and March. Our children made an ingenious plan to invite staff to bake Fairtrade goodies 

which they kindly agreed to sample and judge. Miss Baxter won with her triple chocolate crispy cakes topped with 

sprinkles and chocolate pieces but it was a strong field of bakers who took part. At the end of the day, the many 

cakes and cookies were sold to raise funds for CAFOD. Families went home happy with their teatime snacks. 

The committee also organised a bring and buy Fairtrade sale. Children wore Fairtrade colours of yellow, blue and 

black for their non uniform day and brought in Fairtrade products to sell at a Fairtrade stall that they ran after 

school. 

At lunchtime, Year 5/6 teacher, Mr Mannell, hosted some penalty shoot outs sessions using a Fairtrade football, 

charging for the opportunity to score goals against him and win Fairtrade chocolate for highest score. 

Trina, Helena and Lauren, our wonderful school meals team served delicious Fairtrade hot chocolate 

as a fundraiser. 

Overall, we raised an incredible £656.08 for CAFOD 



April  Weds 26th.April 10.15am LKS2 Mass in 

May w/c 1st May Coronation Picnic  
Saturday 6th May, 2023. Coronation of King 
Charles  
 

 

 

National Assessment 
Dates  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

• KS2 SATS 9th May to 12th May  

• Breakfast treats daily and pizza Party on 
Friday! 

• W/c 5th June Year 4 times tables national 
testing over 2 week window 

• w/c 12th June Year 1 Phonics Screening  

• KS1 National Tests are held during May  

May  Rosary Prayers in school  

May  Weds 17th.May 10.15am UKS2 Mass in 

June  Ss Peter and Paul - Thursday 29th June - 

June  Bedtime Read with Pizza  

7th July  PTA Summer Fair  

July  Year 6 Leavers’ Mass date tbc  

Whole school Mass date tbc  

Our Parish Church  

https://www.olise.co.uk/ 

St Louis School KS2 Choir has 

40 members!  

Let us know if you wish to join 

after Easter.  

Monday 3.30pm  to 4pm led by 

Mr Justin from  

Norwich Catholic  

Cathedral. 

Our school community library will open to 

families after Easter. Please attend on your 

family name day to allow space for everyone to 

enjoy.  Each child can loan a book to take home. 

 

 17 April  A 

18 April B 

19 April C D E  

24April F G H  

25  April  I J K  

26 April  L M  

2 May  N O P  

3 May  R S  

9 May  T U V W 

10 May  A  

15 May  B 

16 May  C D E  

22 May  F G H  

23 May  L M  

24 May  N O P  

5 June  R S  

6 June  T U V W 

X Y Z  


